

## ÉCOLE KELVIN HIGH SECONDAIRE KELVIN SCHOOL OVER 100 YEARS OF EXCELLENCE

155 Kingsway, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3M 0G3

Phone: (204) 474-1492 email: kelvin@wsd1.org Fax: (204) 453-2116

M. Davidson, Vice-Principal T. Cox, Principal M. Charbonneau, Vice-Principal



December 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian of Grade 12 Grad,

On **Wednesday**, **January 31**, **2024**, parents/guardians are invited to attend a Safe Grad information evening in the Kelvin High School **cafeteria** at **7:00 pm**.

Our guest speaker is Mr. Darren Thomas, Risk Manager for the Manitoba School Boards Association. Mr. Thomas will present the outline of the Safe Grad Manitoba program that the Kelvin Safe Grad Parent Committee adheres to. This will be the <u>only</u> time Mr. Thomas will address the parents prior to our Safe Grad event on Wednesday, June 26, 2024.

This fun event is sanctioned by Manitoba School Boards Association, MPI, Manitoba Liquor and Gaming, Winnipeg Police Service and RCMP. Safe Grad has a long history of providing graduates with a safe system to celebrate this important milestone.

Following the presentation, you will have the opportunity to ask questions and learn about the various sub-committees in place and sign up for your area(s) of interest.

The success of every Safe Grad is dependent on many parent volunteers. Two chairs are required before proceeding with this parent-run event and a prompt response is appreciated. If interested in co-chairing, please contact kelvin@wsd1.org.

If you would like to volunteer and cannot attend this general information session, please send us an email (kelvin@wsd1.org) and you will be contacted when Safe Grad planning begins.

We look forward to meeting you as we plan and prepare for Safe Grad 2024.

Most sincerely,

Kelvin Administration

